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¢ƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ  
.ȅ ²ŀǊƴŜǊ ¸ƻǳƴƎ 

W 
ell, what a busy time here in CLC 
land.  You should read this before our 
big event in Louisville.   So today 
everything related to the Grand Na-

tional seems perfect from my seat.  I have a strong 
feeling that my view will change in time.   Regard-
less of that reality, I can say that many people have 
made a significant effort to make this Grand Na-
tional a memorable event.  Beth and Bill Reedy 
have done a masterful job of navigating the mine-
fields that have appeared on their path.  Fifteen 
years ago the Indiana Region hosted a Grand Na-
tional.  Many of the members that worked on that 
GN are getting the chance to do it again.   Our cur-
rent plan is to publish a special Grand National ad-
dition of the Hoosier Tailfin in a few weeks.  We 
want to give this event the coverage that it de-
serves. 
   You may have a unique experience that you 
would like to share from Louisville.   Our special 
edition will be your chance to let the Region know 
of your experience at the GN, so feel free to let Jeff 
Shively know how your week turned out.  Photos 
would be a welcome plus as well.  Send to 
Ccad19651941@yahoo.com. 
   Remember that we have an invitation, along with 
several car clubs, to attend the annual Columbe pic-
nic on June 22nd.   If you enjoy traveling into Indi-
ana farm country, the Columbe farm is for you.  
You should have an announcement and a map that 
was sent by Jeff Shively.  Joe Columbe always has 
many very nice older cars at the picnic.   Itôs per-
fectly fine to drive your modern car. 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   The Indiana Region hosted the National Judging 
Workshop on April 27th in Fishers.  Pat Carney has 
written an article on that meet elsewhere in this edi-
tion.  After the Grand National, our next National 
event is Sept. 26 ï 28 at the Gilmore Museum near 
Kalamazoo.  That is one of the finest car museums 
in the country. 
   Iôm hoping you have an opportunity to visit the 
Grand National in Louisville.  Either way, happy 
motoring in your grand old caddy. 

aƛŘŘƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wƻŀŘ 
.ȅ WŜũ {ƘƛǾŜƭȅ 

S 
ummer is here again, and yet, I have no old 
Caddies on the road. For a while, it looked 
like the ó41 would be ready for Louisville. 
A new gas tank was installed, solving one 

issue, rust clogging the fuel filter. It still had prob-
lems that appeared to be timing related, so I re-
placed the points and condenser with the proper 
vintage Mallory units and installed a new vacuum 
advance. Right now, it seems that wear ion the dis-
tributor is causing a little bit of a wobble slightly, 
throwing off the dwell. I ordered a Pertronix con-
version kit, and of course, it turned out to be defec-
tive. Perhaps I will have a properly running ó41 Ca-
dillac after I get back from the Grand National.      
   Then there is the ó65. This is far, far more galling. 
Since the paintwork was completed in December 
2017, it has been in three shops to finish up some 
minor things that I donôt have the time or space to 
address. I am guardedly optimistic about recent de-
velopments that it might finally be ready for the 
trim shop by August, a mere 20 months late.  
   I started doing much of my own mechanical work  
in 1995 due to the relatively high cost compared to 
my income at the time. Now my time is worth a lot 
more than it was 25 years ago, so I am happy to pay 
professionals. What is frustrating is that a lot of us 
pay good money to shops that promise the moon 
and the starts but fail miserably to deliver even a 
fraction of what they claim. Of course, the bill is 
always more than the initial estimate, no matter 
how substandard the work. If I labored the same 
way, right now, youôd be enjoying the December 
2017 Lincoln Log or February 2018 Hoosier Horn, 
it would be printed on used napkins, and parts of it 
would be written in Mandarin Chinese using blood-
red Comic Sans font. The pictures would be upside 
down. and Iôd demand $5,000 per issue, prepaid.  
Of course, I couldnôt live with myself because I 
have a functioning conscience.  Maybe this most 
recent shop will prove to be likeminded. 
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Barn Update  
By Lars Kneller 

O 
ur Grand National will be over by the 
time this is published, so thanks to every 
region member that helped make it suc-
cessful! I had planned to bring the 1941 

Cadillac in my trailer, but after looking at eve-
rything I needed to bring, there just wasnôt room. 
For starters the water filled up the back of my 
truck, so all the other items Jeff Shively hauled 
here from San Marcos needed to go in the trailer. 
Plus, there was a chance the auction car would be 
returning here too.  
   Speaking of the ó41, it developed more peeling 
paint at the bottom of the left front fender. You 
may recall I had a similar issue fixed on the right 
front fender a year or so ago. I had that repaired in 
anticipation of its GN appearance, but it needed to 
be done anyway. The repaired radio is back in 
place as is my 1950s-vintage vacuum antenna. The 
antenna goes up fairly well but is a little cantanker-

ous going back down. Also, I noted electrical inter-
ference in the radio with the engine running, so I 
am open to advice how to fix that. I did put new 
plug wires on it when I acquired the car, which I 
obtained from a well- known parts supplier for this 
vintage of Cadillac, so I would hope that they are 
the correct ones.  
   My other body man (not the one working on the 
Lincoln) made a house call as I had several future 
projects for him to look at. One was the sagging 
doors on the 1977 Eldorado that makes shutting the 
doors a little challenging. He concluded that the 
hinge pins that are working their way out. He is 
going to come over one evening and fix them for 
me. The 1966 DeVille convertible developed some 
nausea and vomited about three quarts on ATF on 
my barn floor. Iôm not sure why. It hardly leaked a 
drop all winter long. This occurred sometime after 
its first drive of the season. I managed to get it all 
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mopped up, and plan to add some Lucas Oil prod-
uct in hopes of avoiding a similar issue in the fu-
ture. Now there is a pan under it, and again no leak-
ing. Perhaps it was just a transient virus.  
   The 1963 Lincoln (NC) is now home with its 
doors, hood, and deck lid attached. Supposedly all 
the paint issues were resolved, and the majority 
were, but I have found some new ones, so its time 
at the body shop is not over yet. I plan to work on 
getting it put back together otherwise, so it is easier 
to drive. The milk crate is just good for short dis-
tances. It is running really well. I think I can bal-
ance a nickel on the air cleaner when itôs running.  
   Standing in the way of the Lincoln, is the 1966 
Toronado (NC). My goal is to get it mobile 
again, and then enjoy it some this summer. Future 
work will wait until the Lincoln is done. The main 
time-limiting step at this point is waiting for the 
return of the dash piece that goes above the instru-
ment panel. It has to be put in place prior to in-
stalling the instrument panel. I was told in March 

the production time would be two to 
four weeks, and that was over eight 
weeks ago as I type. I have emailed 
them to see what is taking so long, 
and have not heard back to date. 
However, other progress has been 
made in the meantime: 
New front shocks 
Wiring repaired going into the pas-
senger door. The driverôs door is 
next.  
Repaired radio is back and installed 
in instrument panel 
Repaired clock is back and installed 
in instrument panel 
New Hankook whitewalls installed 
on the new chrome wheels and in-
stalled 
Centers of the hubcaps repainted 
Passenger door panel done and in-
stalled 
Driverôs door panel done, awaiting 
installation after the wiring is re-
paired 
New front speaker installed. Itôs a 
real pain in the posterior to do! 
This car has the optional headrests 
but only came with a passenger one. 
I subsequently discovered they are 
the same for all of that vintage 
midsize GM cars, Eldorado includ-
ed, and purchased a new reproduc-
tion for the driverôs side from one of 
the various outfits that sells endless 

parts for GM muscle cars. It only comes in black, 
so Iôll have to paint it to match. The bands are off 
of the outer driveshaft boots, and the boots have no 
lip on them, so I cannot get a new band to stay put. 
Iôve decided to just leave them as is for now. The 
driveshafts are original, still having a big damper 
on passenger side one, so Iôll just plan to replace 
them some day when they start getting noisy. I also 
see a front end refreshing in the carôs future too. 
My headlamps have replacement vacuum motors 
that donôt seem to work that great, so I plan to re-
place them with electric ones. I have found where 
to buy them. Again this is a future project, so the 
Toro is a daytime car for now!  
   My time in the barn has decreased dramatically 
with the arrival of spring despite the fact it seems to 
have rained every day for two months straight here. 
I hope to see everyone sometime this summer! 
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1939 Cadillac Series Sixty Special 
By Jim Smith 
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I 
ôve always had an affinity for those automo-
biles that possessed timeless styleðbodies 
that had sweeping fenders, brightwork in the 
proportionate amount and in the right places, 

and looked graceful just sitting still.  Although I 
grew up in the muscle-car and horsepower craze, 
the pre-war automobiles were always an interest 
that I promised myself that I would embrace at 
some time in the future.  As I neared retirement, 
that promise was fulfilled with a 1939 Sixty Spe-
cial, the second Cadillac that Iôve owned. 
   What drew me to buy another Cadillac was being 
part of the Carmel Artomobilia show held in the 
late summer.  I was showing my 1937 Buick at that 
event, and became rather enamored with the 1941 
Series 63 sedan being shown by fellow member 
Donn Wray.  Right there, my mind was made up 
and the pursuit of the right car to purchase began. 
   The Art-Deco years featured some of the finest 
designs that were ever produced.  They stirred the 
emotions of the buyerðthis was the secret of the 

Art and Colour Section of General Motors under 
the tutelage of Harley Earl.  Beginning with the 
1927 LaSalle, Cadillac epitomized styling excel-
lence. Earlôs appointment of Bill Mitchell to head 
the Cadillac Design Studios in 1935 was a bold 
move to continue his influence for generations.   
   Mitchellôs first design project was the 1938 Sixty 
Special, one that was truly revolutionaryðthis was 
the first Cadillac without running boards, giving a 
lower, sleeker look to the larger bodies.  Targeted 
to look like a convertible sedan, it was an instant hit 
with buyers, accruing almost forty percent of the 
entire production run of the division.  In 1939, a 
revised front-end treatment continued the sales 
pace, with more than 5,500 units built, again almost 
forty percent of the entire production run of Cadil-
lac.  I found a ô39 on an internet search, and it was 
pretty much everything I was looking forðan older 
restoration that had been taken care of, in excellent 
condition, and painted its original factory  black.  I 
thought I wanted a ô41, but this one grabbed me. 
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   I drove to northern Illinois to see 
the car where it was with a consign-
ment dealer, and spent several hours 
going over the details of the carðfew 
driven cars are perfect, and the flaws 
I saw could be dealt with.  Being a 
ócar guyô, mechanical and cosmetic 
items can be corrected in my home 
shop.  The car was done correctlyða 
body-off restoration, and care was 
taken to utilize the correct parts with-
out shortcuts.  The minor issuesðnot 
sure (yet) that the radio will work 
again, the fuel sending unit needed to 
be replaced, the clock needed to be 
rebuilt, and a tune-up was in order.   
   I contacted the owner to discuss the 
purchase, and he indicated that he 
was reticent about selling it. He just 
loved the car and said that he was 
going to keep it for now. My re-
sponse was that weôd continue to chat 


